
 

September Newsletter 

Greetings! 

God is working in exciting ways through DM2. We currently have two 
important discipleship trips planned for the end of this year. 

From October 6-17, we will be traveling to Freetown, Sierra Leone to host a pastors’ conference. 
We will be teaching an overview of the Old Testament. This curriculum, developed by Pastor Clay 
Ward, focuses on the unfolding characteristics of God leading to the finished work of Christ.  

This trip is a vital first step in our teaching program in West Africa; please keep it in your prayers. 
Pray for a powerful impact on the hearts of the pastors there. Pray also for the development of 
strong disciple-makers from these efforts. Thanks to God’s abundant provision, this conference will 
not cost the pastors anything but the time they invest to attend.  

DM2 will return to Bolivia from December 2-19, to continue the ministry there. We have been 
ministering in Bolivia for over four years and the work is progressing incredibly well. Let me share 
with you some testimonies of what God is doing through His disciple-makers in Bolivia: 

“We are teaching 19 students. We estimate finishing Romans 1-8 by November so that we can 
take these students with us when we go to the conference in December.” (Pastor Lizandro) 

“We had a great all day Bible study with the pastors of Los Valles on Monday. We taught Major 
Bible Themes in the morning and Romans 9 to 16 in the afternoon. There were 10 leaders there.” 
(Missionary Lorenzo) 

“I have been listening to Romans on CD. It sounds a bit like listening to a HAM radio but I am 
thoroughly enjoying it. We would like to use this teaching to reach many others. I really feel that 
your teaching on Romans is essential to the building up of solid workers in the ministry. We hope 
to have a Romans 1-8 workshop before you come in December, because I have about 10 
interested students… I just wanted to say that I have been profoundly blessed by the studies, and 
have found myself (and my wife) with a newness that comes from walking by the Spirit. Many 
times I have walked according to the flesh and haven’t even realized what it looked like!” (John, 
Bible Institute Director) 

“I am the Spaniard [Francisco] who attended the workshop in Los Negros, and it gives me great 
joy to be able to contact you using this means [email]. I remember well the teaching you gave 
and it has been a blessing to me. I am continually reminded that God has a purpose for me, but 
my impatience does not allow me to see how the Lord is working in my life. I can see clearly as I 
look back how He has shaped my circumstances to get me to walk in His ways. I am going to 
begin teaching Romans by teaching my neighbor Brian, a fifteen year old, who is very intelligent 
and willing to be taught. Also, I am going to start working on a revision of your Romans 1-8 notes 
to correct some grammatical issues. When I am done I will send the notes as I promised.”  

Later this same fellow wrote, “Pastor Ismael has asked me to send you a PowerPoint 
presentation to get your thoughts on it, and to see if you want to add more to it. He also told me 



to tell you that he is once again teaching a Romans seminar.” (Francisco desires to someday take 
this teaching back to his home country of Spain) 

We are overjoyed to have a part in what God is doing in these countries. By faith we look forward 
to seeing this same process happen over and over again in many countries. It is our heartfelt desire 
to see disciple-makers replicated exponentially, so the gospel of Jesus Christ and the clear teaching 
of God’s word will spread to the farthest corners of this globe! 

Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course, and be glorified, even 
as it is with you. 2 Thessalonians 3:1 

DM2 is now fully up and running. We have an official office, which sure beats working out of the 
house! We are thankful to God for this provision. 

You have an opportunity to play a crucial role in developing disciple-makers from sea to sea. The 
following are vital areas in which you can participate: 

 We need Regional Ministry Directors. These are gifted individuals who can lead leaders and 
facilitate the establishment of a disciple making program on a foreign field. Regional Ministry 
Directors can be from the United States or from overseas. If you are interested, or know of 
someone who could serve in this capacity, please let us know. 

 DM2 has approximately half of its necessary monthly support. This is critical for maintaining 
and continuing the scope of DM2. You can have a part by considering a monthly, or one time, 
gift to this ministry. 

 We need a huge prayer team. Since God has commanded us to go to all nations to make 
disciples, we depend on Him to open doors, work in hearts and lives, and provide the 
strength and wisdom needed to accomplish His will.  

The effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man avails much. James 5:16b 

I have planted, Apollos watered; but God gave the increase. So then neither is he that plants 
anything, neither he that waters; but God that gives the increase. 1 Corinthians 3:6-7 

 

Grace and Peace, 
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